Dear Prayer Partners, July-August 2022

With the end of summer, we can all look forward to cooler weather and continue serving our Lord
and Saviour. As of August 21, we celebrated our second year anniversary serving here in Crestview,
Florida. We appreciate all of you as supporters and prayer warriors, and it is our desire that God will
continue to bless each of you.

We recently lost two faithful pastors who were personal friends of ours as well as men who loved
missionaries: Brother Fred Bedingfield, who pastored Believers Baptist for many years, as well as
Brother Kenneth Cofer, long time pastor of Trinity Hills Baptist. These men will be truly missed.

~Sghding Chureh: ~ Our USA East missionaries are actively serving in their perspective fields. Ivan and Susan Chacon are
doing a great job in Ohio with their Hispanic ministry. Jerry and Denise Smith have been very busy
helping churches in various states. Alan and Patti Saunders are presently helping with a church
rescue in lllinois. Richard and Maggie lohnson are faithfully serving in the difficult area of Brooklyn,
NY.
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The end of July, Vision Baptist had a Grace Giving Sunday for our building §
Contact Information: fund with an offering of around $8500. Please pray that God will provide §
cell phone 678-230-7563 a modular building for our worship services. We are still navigating county §
regulations and waiting for clearance to move forward. If anyone would |
like to contribute to the church building fund, please send it to Macedonia |
World Baptist Missions and mark it Hansard building fund.

email jameshansard@mwbm.org

Responsibilities:
« Starting New Churches. Our Senior Moments Fellowship had an impromptu get together at our house with plenty of food and
= Restoring Churches. laughter to go around. Our door hanging ministry visited over 300 homes during July and August.
« Recruiting Church Planters. Mrs. Muse, the pastor’s wife here, lost her mother a few weeks ago. She had been the caregiver for
almost a year and half. We were privileged to conduct the services for
Pastor Muse in his absence.

The preacher’s fellowships have grown and are such a blessing. We now §
have an official name, the Dual State Independent Baptist Preacher’s u
Fellowship. We have great preaching and good food at each meeting.

: B \\Ve were privileged to help a local friend get Bibles to the members of an Independent Baptist Church
WAWW.mWDM.org in the Philippines. We appreciate the help of Philippine Pastor Abcede Garcia with whom we worked
while serving in Indonesia. Many times just purchasing a Bible can be a financial hardship on those in
other parts of the world.

These past two months have been a blessed mixture of ministry and family times. We had a visit
from our daughter-in-law with a friend from our home church and their six children. Cathy was
privileged to attend our granddaughter’s baby shower as well as keep our 3 youngest grands a few
days for their parents to celebrate their 15" wedding anniversary.

Health Updates: Over the course of several months, we have been monitoring our liver enzymes
which were considerably high. We are thankful that after losing a few pounds they have come down
to within 5 points of normal. We are also over one year from Cathy’s cancer surgery and covid and
thank the Lord she is doing well.

Your fa hfiness, love, and prayers to our family are a blessing. Thank You so much.
i Looking Unto Jesus,

__ James and Cathy Honsouwds

| Being confident of this very thing, that he which hath begun a good

- work i you will perform it until the day of Jesus Christ: - Phil. 1:6



